
January 5, 1987 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their re-organizational meeting on 

Monday, January 5, 1987 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  

 The following officers were appointed for the year 1987:   

Chairman     Harry Hilbert 

Vice Chairman     Wilbur Danner 

Roadmaster (Foreman)   Glenn Snyder  

Secretary-Treasurer    Barbara Snyder 

Assistant Secretary     Glenn Snyder 

Engineer      Gettysburg Engineering 

Sewage Enforcement Officer    Dean Shultz 

Solicitor      Sam Teeter of     

      Teeter, Teeter, and Teeter 

Depository Banks    Adams County National and  

      Community National Bank 

 It was decided to raise the secretary’s salary to $4,480.00.  Glenn Snyder refrained 

from discussing and voting on this subject.   

 It was decided to raise the Planning Commission secretary’s salary to $210.00 per 

year.   

 The meetings will be held on the 2
nd

 Thursday of each month except for the January 

meeting which will be held on the third Wednesday, the 21
st
, 1987.  The meeting will be 

held at 7:30 p.m.   

 Harry Hilbert made a motion to have Dean Shultz send a letter to Ken Gerhart for 

not securing a building permit and for disturbing the creek bed of Alloways Creek, 2
nd

 by 

Wilbur Danner, carried.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. by motion of Hilbert, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


